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REGIONAL COUNCII

PO Box 1943
23 March 2011 Hervey Bay Qld 4655

T 1300 794 929
F (07) 4197 4455

Kathleen Wilson E enquiry@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

Il shellcot Street
Toogoom QLD 4655

14
.qia.c

Dear Kathleen

DRAINAGE CONCERN --SHELLCOT STREET TOOGOOM
I refer to your telephone enquiry dated 14 March 2011 regarding the above matter.

Thank you for making yourself available for the onsite inspection, as a result of that
inspection I can make the following comments.

There are several issues occurring on the property:

1. There has been recent development to the rear of the property
2. Two of the roof stormwater pipes are discharging onto the property
3. There is a pit of some description also discharging onto the property

As there are several issues I will address them one at a time.
1. There has been recent development to the rear of the property

The development to the rear of your property was approved by Council with the condition
of a drainage easement taken over all the rear properties. The condition of the easement
means there can be no permanent construction on or over that portion of land.
Additionally it gives Council certain rights of entry to maintain and or reconstruct if
required. At this stage there is no evidence that the levels of the drain are incorrect or
require adjusting. It was noted that some of the properties have constructed fences and
these may be impeding the flow of water through the easement. As these do not
constitute permanent works it is not within Councils authority to instruct or direct property
owners to remove them. This is a civil matter between property owners,

2. Two of the roof stormwater pipes are discharging onto the property

It was noted that the front down pipe and one of the rear property down pipes are
discharging on to the property. This is exacerbating the issue of water ponding on the
property and causing the water to build up quickly. If you are unsure you want to direct
the water to the property to the rear an attempt to connect the pipes to the kerb with
properly connected one-way valves and downpipes may assist the water to be removed
from the property. As this is part of the internal drainage it is recommended that you
liaise with a qualified plumber as these works are the property owner’s responsibility.



3. There is a pit of some description also discharging onto the property

From conversations on site it would appear that one of the roofs down pipes has
historically being directed into a grey water tank system which has been decommissioned.
This was observed by clear water being discharged from beneath the ground. This water
is coming to the surface in the same location as the other water which will also add to any
water collecting in the rear of the property. To rectify this you should liaise with a
qualified plumber as these works are the property owner’s responsibility.

Should you have any further enquiries, please do not hesitate to contact Council’'s Mr
* through Customer Service on 1 300 79 49 29.

Yours faithfully

INFRASTRUCTURE ENGINEER
INFRASTRUCTURE & ENVIRONMENT
FRASER COAST REGIONAL COUNCIL

contact Officer: ||| GGG

Reference: Docs # 2011211
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